5 Norwood Street Albany, NY 12203 Hall 1979

Mr. Carl J. Walters, Supervisor Town of Guilderland Albany County, Route 20 Guilderland, NY 12084

Dear Carl:

The McKownville Improvement Association does not find sufficient reason at this time to suggest a change in the parking regulations in McKownville. The rules (in 1973) were instituted to prevent collisions and bottlenecks on our narrow side streets. The street widths have not changed and the car widths have narrowed only insignificantly. A congestion problem would again occur if the earlier parking rule was again used. We are aware that some people are inconvenienced, but a school bus collision has recently occurred on a narrow side street. This collision required the transport of these students in an already crowded bus. The cost to all of these students was undoubtedly great, and certainly greater then the small amount of gasoline it takes for a few to move their cars from one side of the street to the other.

I discussed this with several of the Parkwood residents. They advised me that no change in the parking rule is warranted and the Association concurs.

We deeply appreciate your interest and thank you for this opportunity to work cooperatively with the Town of Guilderland.

Sincerely,

9~

Donald J. Reeb, President McKownville Improvement Association